
MINUTES — PETAL, MISS.

BE IT REMEMBERED that there was begun and held a regular meeting of the

Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the City of Petal, Mississippi, at 7:30 P. M., February

1, 1977, at the Mayor's office in the City Hall.

Those Present: Mayor Ulmer Byrd

City Attorney: Thomas W. Tyner

W. H. Clearman

Mitchell Curry
A. L. Henderson, Jr.

Charles Sumrall

George Draughn

Aldermen:

Archie Lee

Elly R. Wallace

Others Present:

Mayor Byrd declared a quorem was present and declared the City Council in

session.

The invocation was offered by George B. Draughn.

The minutes of the meeting held January 18, 1977, were read by Susan B.

Smith.

THEREUPON, Alderman Draughn made a motion to adopt the minutes with the

following amendment:

Alderman Charles Sumrall made a motion to grant the petition of the

Separate School District for borrowing funds to purchase buses.

Alderman Clearman seconded the motion.

Those present and voting "Yea":

Mitchell Curry
A. L. Henderson, Jr.

George B. Draughn
W. H. Clearman

Charles Sumrall

Those present and voting "Nay":

None

WHEREAS, Mr. Archie Lee addressed the Mayor and Board of Aldermen, request-

ing that the City join the Chamber of Commerce at a fee of $50.00 per year.

THEREUPON, Alderman Draughn made a motion that the City join the Chamber

of Commerce. Alderman Clearman seconded the motion.

Those present and voting "Yea":

Mitchell Curry
A. L. Henderson, Jr.

George B. Draughn
‘

W.H. Clearman

Charles Sumrall

Those present and voting "Nay":

None

WHEREAS, Chief Wallace stated to the Board that he had done a bit of research

on the regulations concerning firearms fired in the City Limits. He stated that it

would be a misdeameanor in the City. Mr. Tyner stated that the Board could repeal the

former firearm ordinance and make an amendment concerning the firing of weapons instead

of firearms which would include air rifles and pellet guns, but not BB guns.

Chief Wallace also stated that something had to be done about acquiring a

dog pound and also an animal warden, as the police department had several calls per-

taining to stray dogs.

Chief Wallace stated that the Governor's Highway Safety Program had approved

the project for a new traffic car and officer. He stated that there were only two cars










